
Academic Senate 

SBVC 

AD/SS 207 
3:00 - 4:30 

 

Minutes of August 19, 2015 
 

Time Topic Discussion Further Action 

 Call to Order   

 
Approval of 

Minutes from 
May 6, 2015 

 Motion by A Alsip for 
approval of the Minutes of 
May 6, 2015 
2nd by M Copeland 
Voice vote - unanimous 

 
President’s 

Report 

J Gilbert addressed the following in his report (attached): 
 
Senate Retreat: Turnout was excellent and the discussions 

were productive. Many topics will be on today’s or future 
agendas. J Gilbert thanked R Hamdy for organizing the event. 
 
Selecting and Electing a New President: interested persons 

should contact the current or past presidents. The successful 
candidate this Fall will receive .20 reassign time Spring 
semester in order to receive pre-term experience consulting 
with the president. Executive Committee will work on a timeline 
for nominations and voting. 
 
Flexible Calendar: Calendar Committee met the end of last 
term for discussions; a mock calendar/schedule will be 
presented for Senate consideration. The final decision will rest 
with the entire campus and district.  
 
New Faculty: state budget this year allows for the hiring of 

possibly 7-10 district positions which would be new (not 
replacement) faculty. J Torres says an exact number will be 
determined by late August/early September; he is invited to our 
Sept. 2 Senate meeting to discuss hirings and the district 
budget. Departments will continue to push for replacements as 
well. 
 

 

 New Business 

Scheduled Meeting Dates and Meeting Norms: Senate will 

meet first, third, fifth Wednesdays excluding Spring Break. 
ADSS 207 is the default meeting place except possibly on fifth 
Wednesdays or if larger-than-usual attendance is anticipated. J 
Gilbert will continue to determine time allotments for guest 
speakers; standard rules re courtesy apply. 
 
Standing Committee Signup Sheet: there are six standing 
committees for 2015-2016. Senators are expected to sign up 
for at least one; it is optional for chairpersons to sign up for 
additional committees.  
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New Business 
(cont) 

Review Committee Structure 2014-2016: this has not been 
modified; Senators are requested to review for accuracy 
regarding meeting dates/times or departmental representation. 
More substantive changes must follow AP processes. 
 
Student Services Update: R Shabazz distributed copies of 

the new Student Success Handbook (print run is 5K English, 
2K Spanish, e-version also available at 
www.globaldatebooksonline.com/flipbooks.sbv). He reported 
attendance of 800 at the second annual Welcome Day; there 
was a two-hour block of workshops on academic and student 
support services matters. There were 70 booths promoting 
academic, support programs, employers, and various other 
vendors. Financial aid disbursement increased from $437,000 
to 532 students last year to $1,800,000 to 2,000 students this 
term. Students are encouraged to use Wolverine Cards 
(ATM/Visa) or use direct deposit; checks can take 2-3 weeks 
and are sometimes lost or stolen. The new Auto-Packager 
program to disburse funds is improving efficiency. According to 
SAP (Satisfactory Academic Progress), students are expected 
to maintain a 2.0 GPA and complete 67% of attempted classes. 
R Shabazz introduced the new Director of Student Life, 
Raymond Carlos. A monthly student success newsletter will 
highlight upcoming events. Week of Welcome will be August 
25-27. Graduation Initiative is a new effort targeting students 
with 30+ units, using “intrusive” counseling to ensure their 
graduation or successful transfer. SOS Orientation in late 
October is designed for students who may have continuing 
confusion or didn’t attend Week of Welcome. Student Equity 
funds are expected to rise from $611K to $1M; final numbers 
will be available in September. Funding requests came in from 
Writing Lab, Reading, RTVF, Student Success Center, Library, 
Compass, Transfer Center, Puente, Tumaini, and SAGE. 
Effective July 1, all employees must have access to Title IX 
training regarding sexual discrimination, bullying etc.; most 
faculty are mandated reporters. An investigation must be 
launched within 5-7 days. Training will be provided by HR. A 
Alsip said the September issue of Student Health 101 Digital 
Magazine would address Title IX coverage and issues like 
“How to Be an Active Bystander.” R Shabazz commended our 
Health Center for its Title IX resources.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
    

 

http://www.globaldatebooksonline.com/flipbooks.sbv
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Time Topic Discussion Further Action 

 
New Business 
(cont) 
 

State Senate Update: J Stanskas announced a state 
Professional Development (Instructional Design and 
Innovation) event January 21-23 at Riverside Convention 
Center. Several technology initiatives are moving forward. D 
Lee attended one addressing online assessment, which is tied 
to the Student Success Act; pilot projects are ongoing at 
several colleges. Schools will have the choice of using the free 
resource or forfeiting student success funds. Cut scores and 
how to use data can be determined locally. A goal of State 
Senate is that any tool created will be better than what’s 
currently used. A common platform for online education is 
being rolled out; the first few years are free to a college with a 
minimal cost thereafter. Faculty tend to resist a new platform, 
wanting to stay with a familiar system; however, the consensus 
review is: “This is better than anything we’ve seen out there.” 
Cost savings can be applied to professional development in 
transitioning to the new system. Student use should be easier. 
A webinar on using this new “Canvas” platform will be offered 
Thursday, August 27; the Distributed Education Office needs 
faculty feedback. There is an initiative for an online planning 
tool; there is a counselor as lead faculty on the executive 
group. J Stanskas’ new assignment is the Bachelor’s Degree 
Pilot Program. He is also part of Institutional Effectiveness 
Partnership Initiative (IEPI) with a budget of $12-15 million; 
their goal is to help colleges be more effective in what they do 
and prevent crises, e.g. City College of San Francisco. He is 
working to help consolidate the myriad of data-collection plans: 
“Stop telling us to write plans and let us do our work.” He is 
also in charge of resolutions for the coming term.  
 
Campus/District Updates 
a) AB86 and Non-Credit Courses: Henry Hua and Emma 

Diaz reported that AB86 (“Collaborating to Better Serve the 
Educational Needs of Adults”) has been extended from June to 
Dec. 31. Workgroups met last October and sent reports to the 
state March 1. Maintenance-of-Effort (MOE) funds were 
released to K-12 districts on July 30. Grant amounts to each 
consortium are expected Oct. 31. $525M is earmarked as an 
Adult Education Block Grant (AEBG). Both our campuses are 
participating as well as five school districts: Colton, Redlands, 
Rialto, San Bernardino City, Yucaipa-Calimesa. Other partners 
include SB Public Library, Regional Occupational Programs 
(ROP), and SB City Workforce Investment Board (WIB). Five 
program areas are: Adult Ed, Classes for Immigrants, CTE, 
Adults With Disabilities, Apprenticeships.  
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New Business 
(cont) 

 
 

Grant Objectives include: evaluation of existing adult ed 
programs and needs, plans to integrate programs, address the 
gaps, accelerate students’ progress, collaborate on provision of 
professional development, leverage existing regional 
structures. Faculty focus groups (hubs) on both campuses met 
for discussions and to survey student feedback regarding 
barriers to success. The regional plan was submitted to the 
state March 1. A website dedicated to adult ed has been 
proposed to map out and share regional resources and 
transitional pathways. The project is currently awaiting funding 
levels. 
 
State Chancellor’s Office is offering an adult education summit 
in Sacramento Sept. 24, 25. Valley College has the largest 
amount of content relative to students; it’s important for the 
school’s voice to be heard. Faculty attendance is encouraged.  
 
J Gilbert is putting together a planning committee regarding 
Non-Credit Instruction. CHC is currently considering a 
resolution (F15.01) proposing a stipend or release time for a 
faculty member to spearhead exploration of NC issues. A 
similar resolution could be proposed by SBVC’s Executive 
Committee with first and second readings Sept. 2 and 19, in 
time for the October Board.  
 
b) International Student Program: the study group chaired by 

G Kuch adopted a cautious approach last Spring, determining 
to weigh logistics, issues regarding regulations, etc. The next 
meeting is scheduled for Aug. 21. CHC is addressing a similar 
resolution (F 15.01) proposing a faculty-driven process with 
faculty at both campuses collaborating. Again, stipends or 
release time would be appropriate. J Gilbert reiterated that, 
despite his recent topic-related sabbatical, he would not expect 
to be actively involved. J Marquis said it would be important to 
use faculty with a solid knowledge of issues: regulations, ESL 
concerns, etc. D Lee proposed hiring someone who already 
had the requisite expertise. J Lamore suggested such a 
complicated matter is more tailored to a small group than a 
single coordinator. Kathleen Rowley reminded that leaders 
would need a wide breadth of knowledge, including F1 visa 
requirements. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Motion by M Copeland to 
ask Executive Senate 
Committee to bring a 
resolution regarding Non-
Credit Instruction to 
Senate by Sept. 2. 2

nd
 by 

A Chatterjee. Voice vote 
– unanimous 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Motion by A Aguilar-

Kitibutr to ask Executive 
Senate Committee to 
bring a resolution 
regarding an International 
Student Program to 
Senate by Sept. 2. 2

nd
 by 

S Meyer. Voice vote – 
unanimous. 
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(cont) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reports 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

c) Vote of No-Confidence (Chancellor): J Gilbert said it was 
important to put the responsibility back on the district and then 
move forward. The Senate retreat suggested a possible 
resolution stating that in light of the lack of a substantive Board 
response to the vote of no-confidence the Senate has certain 
expectations regarding what would be included in the follow-up 
report to the ACCJC, and reserves the right to not sign off on 
said report and attach a third-party comment. A possible time 
line would be for Executive Senate Committee to work on a 
document outlining expectations. Senate could review the 
report Sept. 2, task the Executive Committee to draft a 
resolution for a first reading Sept. 16 and a second reading, 
discussion, and possible vote Sept. 30. M Copeland said the 
resolution should be “swift and stern,” especially after Senate 
initial vote of no-confidence was ignored. J Lamore suggested 
reminding the Board that Senate has requested and deserves 
a written response. 
 
Ed Policy - no report. 
Student Services - no report. 
Personnel Policy - no report. 
Career & Tech Ed - no report. 
Financial Policy - no report. 
Equity and Diversity - no report. 
Legislative Policy - no report. 
Elections - no report. 
 
Curriculum – L Hector attended the July institute. The new 

handbook will include updated mandates on repeatability, 
transfers, C-ID course descriptions. Work continues on 
cleaning up the CurricuNET web site and establishing better 
links. Oct. 1 is the target date to have programs and courses 
launched in time for inclusion in the new catalog. Any faculty 
can access content review reports through CurricuNET’s site 
and clicking on a chosen discipline. Contact L Hector with 
questions. Workshops in computer labs will be scheduled. A 
new Curriculum Chair is needed next year.    
 
Program Review -  P Ferri-Milligan is working through the 
chairperson transition with Sherri Lillard and Kay Weiss. The 
first meeting is Aug. 28. The assessment calendar will be 
available at the Sept. 2 Senate meeting. 
 
Professional Development – R Hamdy reminded Senate 

about the Aug. 27 Blackboard workshop. She asked Senators 
to get conference requests in early in order to get funding. 
 
 

Motion by P Ferri-Milligan 
to direct Senate Executive 
Committee to draft and 
return a document 
outlining Senate’s 
expectations regarding 
the Board of Trustees’ 
follow-up report to 
ACCJC. 2

nd
 – A Aguilar-

Kitibutr. Voice vote – 
unanimous. 
 
Motion by M Copeland to 
direct Senate Executive 
Senate to draft a 
resolution reminding the 
Board of Trustees that 
Academic Senate is owed 
a written response to its 
vote of no-confidence. 2

nd
 

– A Alsip. Voice vote – 
unanimous. 
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Additional 

Reports 

College President’s Report – G Fisher expressed optimism 
about the college’s upward enrollment trend, with this year’s 
targeted FTES being between 10.4K and 10.5K. She thanked 
teachers for all they do to serve a growing population in their 
classes and being flexible in handling class caps. She shared 
an anecdote about a struggling but courageous student: 
“Education is the thing they’re holding onto.” 
 
SBCCD-CTA – 
 
District Assembly – will not meet for two weeks. 
College Council – has not met yet. 

 

 
Public 

Comments 

Trustee Donna Ferracone: the Board president’s statement to 
the two campuses was not vetted through the entire board and 
was not the wish of every member of the board. “He said it and 
will have to own it.” 
 
J Gilbert: Senate Rostrum copies are available for distribution. 
Senators, please sign up for standing committees.  

 

4:25 Adjourned   

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

 


